

Hanoi, 8 May 2020

Excellencies,

Firstly, I would like to send my best wishes to the Excellencies Leaders of the VECONAC Member Countries and have the honor to inform Your Excellencies of the following:

On 23 April 2020, Senior Lieutenant General (Ret) Nguyen Van Duoc, VECONAC President and President of the VAVN, sent a letter announcing the tentative date and venue for the Working Committee Meeting (WCM), the 33rd Executive Board Meeting (EBM) and the VECONAC 20th General Assembly (GA). As per the announcement, if everything remains unchanged, the WCM will be scheduled from 7 to 10 September 2020 in Ho Chi Minh City; the 33rd EBM and the 20th GA will be tentatively organized back-to-back from 14 to 18 December 2020 in the Capital City of Hanoi.

In the capacity of Vice President of the VECONAC and Vice President of the VAVN, may I have the honor to inform Your Excellencies of the payment of 2020 annual dues as follows:

Time of Payment: During the WCM scheduled from 7 to 10 September 2020 in Ho Chi Minh City.

Mode of Payment: Cash, in US Dollars. A letter of receipt will be issued by the VAVN.

Amount of 2020 Annual Dues: In accordance with Resolution 19-8 of the 19th GA in Cambodia, starting from 2020, the amount of annual dues will be increased from USD 600.00 to USD 1,000.00.

The VAVN, on this occasion, will also collect the annual dues in arrears with the same mode mentioned above.

Finally, I would like to convey to the Excellencies Leaders of the VECONAC Member Countries our best wishes of good health and our highest consideration.

VECONAC FOREVER, FOREVER VECONAC!

VICE PRESIDENT OF THE VECONAC VICE PRESIDENT OF THE VAVN

Lt. General (Ret) Nguyen Song Phi

To: The Excellencies Leaders of the VECONAC Member Countries